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Audubon Society of Rhode Island 

To: Caitlin Chafee, CRMC Rhode Island Coastal and Estuary Habitat Restoration Fund 

From: Jeffrey C. Hall, Executive Director, Audubon Society of Rhode Island 

Re: Adaptive Management and Maintenance of  
       Little Mussachuck Creek Salt Marsh Restoration Project 

Date: March 18, 2024 

We are writing to support the application for a restoration project at Little Mussachuck Creek 
being submitted by the Barrington Land Conservation Trust and its partner Save the Bay. This 
partnership can develop and implement a solution that will improve the salt marsh's health, 
reduce the proliferation of phragmites, and prevent further degradation. 

The Barrington Land Conservation Trust is a long-time partner of the Audubon Society of Rhode 
Island. We work closely with them on properties where we maintain an easement, like the PIC-
WIL Nature Preserve, which abuts Little Mussachuck Creek. They have responded to our 
recommendations and have worked collaboratively to make their conservation properties a safe 
and welcoming habitat for breeding and migratory birds. On the beach at Little Mussachuck 
Creek, the Land Trust recently installed 60 gourd birdhouses for Purple Martins, which were 
fully occupied last season. 

Save the Bay is focused on the restoration and preservation of our coastal resources. Their 
expertise and resources make them an invaluable partner in this project. We have the utmost 
confidence in Save the Bay’s ability to bring this project successfully to fruition. 

I wholeheartedly encourage the funding of the Barrington Community Land Trust's request to 
support the restoration efforts at Little Mussachuck Creek. We look forward to seeing the habitat 
change as the project unfolds. 

Thank you for considering this important project. 
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10 Davol Square, Suite 100
Providence, RI 02903

401-212-0832

March 20, 2024

To: Caitlin Chafee, CRMC Rhode Island Coastal and Estuary Habitat Restoration Fund
From: Kate Sayles, Executive Director, Rhode Island Land Trust Council

Re: Adaptive Management and Maintenance of Little Mussachuck Creek Salt Marsh Restoration
Project

Dear Caitlin,

The Rhode Island Land Trust Council (the Council) is pleased to offer our support for the application from

the Barrington Land Conservation Trust and their partner, Save the Bay, for an important restoration

project at Little Mussachuck Creek. We have faith in this partnership to develop and implement a

solution that will improve the salt marsh health, reduce the proliferation of Phragmites and prevent

further degradation of the salt marsh.

The Rhode Island Land Trust Council (Council) is a coalition of over 50 land trusts – mostly all-volunteer,

community-based organizations that protect and steward Rhode Island’s open spaces, farms, forestland,

historic sites, and natural areas for the benefit of all Rhode Islanders. The lands that we conserve protect

wildlife habitat and drinking water supplies, and provide critical outdoor spaces for public recreation.

The Barrington Land Conservation Trust is an active member of the Council and demonstrates the ability

of volunteer-powered organizations to accomplish great things on a limited budget. They manage more

than 300 acres of land, maintain a volunteer force of approximately 120 adults and youth, and work to

educate the public about the challenges facing our natural resources.

Their partner, Save the Bay, brings a depth of knowledge to the project based on decades of experience

tackling the challenges of our coastal areas. Their expertise and resources make them an invaluable

partner in this project. We have the utmost confidence in Save the Bay’s ability to bring this project

successfully to fruition.

We encourage you to fund Barrington Community Land Trust's request for support in restoration efforts

at Little Mussachuck Creek, and would be happy to answer any questions.

Sincerely,

Kate Sayles, Director




